
Notification of School Closures 
 
The way that schools advise you of when they are closed and when they re-open is 
changing. A consequence of this is that the telephone line – 03451 55 11 99 - is no longer 
automatically updated with school closure information. 
 
The main ways for you to stay informed are: 
 
• Online - All the news and information you’ll need is online.  

Visit www.fifedirect.org.uk/closures for up to date information  
• By text or email through Fife Direct – To sign up for text or email alerts, please 

enter your contact details via www.fifedirect.org.uk/alerts, click on Alerts and under 
Alert Services click on join fifedirect.  

• By text or email through your school – make sure that you have given your contact 
details to the school so that they can contact you by Groupcall.  

• On your Mobile phone – search for m.fifedirect.org.uk – from your mobile phone 
browser.  

• Follow-us on facebook.com/fifecouncil and twitter.com/fifecouncil  
• Listen to Kingdom FM, Forth One and Tay FM.  
• Check DigiTV – Red button on Sky and Virgin media under Interactive Services, 

Local Services.  
 
As the autumn and winter seasons progress we will provide you with more detailed guidance 
on severe weather arrangements. In the meantime, please make sure you are set up to 
access the above communication channels to be kept up to date! 
 

Contact: Neil Finnie, Senior Compliance Officer  

  Tel: Internal: 440079  
External: 03451 55 55 55 + Ext 440079 (Direct Line) 

  

  

Email: Neil.finnie@fife.gov.uk 
 

 


